Oxfordshire U150 County Team Report for 2016-2017
The Oxfordshire U150 County Team had a successful season finishing a clear winner with 5 out of 6 and only narrowly missing out on a clean sweep. This was my first season of captaining the team and I was fortunate to have a lot of help and support from Simon King.


We were lucky to have a strong top end with typically 7 boards over 140. The results were

Oxford v Berks 14:6

Oxford v Bucks 11.5:4.5

Oxford v Hants 8:7

Berks v Oxford 6.5:13.5

Bucks v Oxford 7:13

Hants v Oxford 11:9

The overall ranking was Oxford top with 10 points,  Berks second on 6,  Hants third on 4 and Bucks last on 2. We managed to field a team of 20 for all matches, but had to stand players down for the matches against Bucks and Hants.


We managed to average 3 jumior players in the 6 matches, hopefully we can do better next year.


Thanks to everyone who played, I think everyone enjoyed their games. Particular thanks to Simon King  for the help in booking the venue, setting up, providing the sets and refreshments. It made my task comparatively simple.

Steve Rumsby
